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Preface Note

The Appeal Site, Lye Lane , Bricket Wood, St Albans - APP/B1930/W/15/3003840, 25 June 2016 
The appeal is relevant as it forms part of the recent planning history of the appeal site and relates to residential development at the appeal site.  The development is the conversion of existing buildings on site (and not the erection of new dwellings).  The Inspector found the development inappropriate, not to compromise openness but to urbanise the appeal site.  She also noted that residents of the site are and would be reliant on private motor cars.  The appeal was dismissed.

Relevant Paragraphs 24 and 25 state:

“[…] Although there are a few dwellings and other structures along the lane, the site is nevertheless within the countryside and clearly separated from any settlement. 
Furthermore, the location of the site would result in the occupants of the dwellings being highly reliant on a car to access services and facilities. Lye Lane is narrow, unlit and has no footpath which makes it unattractive to pedestrians. […]”
